
Department of Energy 
Office of Science 
Chicago Office 

9800 South Cass Avenue 
Argonne, Illinois 60439 

January 20,2011 

Scott Blake Harris, General Counsel 
Office of the General Counsel 
GC-1 FORS - 

SUBJECT: OFFICE OF SCIENCE-CHICAGO OFFICE (SC-CH) 2011 ANNUAL NATIONAL 
ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT (NEPA) PLANNING SUMMARY 

Department of Energy Order 451.1B requires Secretarial Officers and Heads of Field 
Organizations t o  submit a NEPA Annual Planning Summary to  the Office of General 
Counsel. We have consulted your December 8,2010, memorandum and the guidance 
posted on the Office of NEPA Policy and Compliance (GC-54) website and have no NEPA 
activities t o  report. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at 630-252- 
2110 or have a member of your staff contact Peter Siebach at 630-252-2007. 

Roxanne E. Purucker 
Manager 

cc: G. Malosh, SC-3/FORS 
C. Borgstrom, GC-54/FORS 
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